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Meeting called to order
10:00
Business Meeting
Adjourn
Announcements

11:00
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Door Prizes 11:10
Bring and Brag 11:20
Guild Services 11:30

PROGRAM
11:45
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Known When | Made
My First Quilt”
Shelley Pace

Upcoming
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Darlene

Christopherson
riday and
aturday

workshops)

* TUNE

uction

49,010
uilt Judging

oris Patterson

President’s Corner
Spring has Sprung - I Hope

It is hard to believe that I am already writing for the month
of April. As I write this letter, the trees are beginning to bloom
and it will soon be spring — my favorite time of the year.

One of the Guild’s annual functions takes place this month
at the Botanical Gardens on April 7th and 8th. This is a time
when our hand quilters get a chance to show off their talents. If
you have not signed up to spend some time quilting, this is a good
opportunity to make your contribution to the guild. For informa-
tion and details on Viva Botanica, you may contact either Char-
lotte Keener or Nadine Darby.

The next function will be Auction - 2001. Keep those
items coming in to Jean Powell and Renee Bradley. Once again,
remember that the success of the Auction comes from all the
contributions of the Bee’s and individuals. Keep those Auction
items coming in!

Last month I wrote briefly about the Website update. Not
having a computer myself, the information came to me from
members. Since then I have been given a copy of the complete
Website. WOW! What a job Diane Leclair has done. I can’t
praise Diane enough. If you haven’t seen it go to your computer
and check it out. Log on to www.sanantonioquilt.org.

I have been very pleased with the response of the mem-
bers filling jobs and vacancies as they have come up. Each of us
is capable of doing anything we set our minds to. We need to let
everyone who has taken responsibility on our behalf for Guild
activities that they are appreciated. A personal “thank you” is
never out of order.

This naturally brings up the subject of the Calico Rose. It
has been a while since there have been any nominations. Some of
the requirements are (1) the recipient must be a member, (2)
board members are not eligible while in office, (3) a written
nomination letter has to be submitted to a board member, (4) only
one Calico Rose per month (5) only one Calico Rose may be
presented to any member in a given year. I sure know that there
are members that deserve this honor. What we need to do is
recognize them. Get to writing those nominations!

Many hands make light work,
And add to the fun.

Betty Opiela
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BRIGHT HOPES

Things were even
brighter than ever in
March - 61 comforters
turned in (including 16
from the Novel Stitch-
ers) and 35 checked
out. That’s great every-
one

APRIL PROGRAM

Our April program will feature Shelley
Hilton Pace with a lecture and a workshop.
Shelley is the creator of Wild Prarire
Patterns and is a prolific quiltmaker and
author. You may have seen her articles in
Quilting Today or Traditional Quiltworks.
She is a book reviewer for Unicorn Books
and has taught throughout Texas.

Her lecture will be “50 Things I Wished I’d
Known When I Made My First Quilt.”

This is a fun program to help bring every-
one up to speed with basic techniques and
plenty of pointers and tips for experienced
quilters too.

Her three hour workshop will immediately
follow the meeting. It is Quilting Quick
Start. You’ll get tips on rotary cutting,
precision machine piec-
ing, strip piecing and
quick piecing techniques,
matching points, borders
and corner blocks...all in

you will be starting was
published last year in Quilter’s Newletter’s
Quilts for Christmas (but can be a non-
holiday item as well!). The class is $25
and you can call the Program Chairman to
get on the list.

OUR APRIL MEETING

Because of conflicts at Trinity UMC on
the weekend of our April meeting we
have had to temporarily relocate our
meeting location.

For one time only on April 14 we will
meet at the Helotes 4-H Activity Center.
Where is that you say? Check the map
below for help. Go out Bandera past
1604 and just past the old Operations
Center to the traffic light at Leslie Road.
Turn left on Leslie and go a short dis-
tance past the High School and the 4-H
center is on the left.

Check the map:

SUNSHINE
AND SHADOWS

Valerie Arcement

Our sympathy and prayers go to Carol
Bryant on the death of her Mother.

As we were going to press we received word
that Kolodzie Harper’s husband had passed
away . She certainly has our thoughts and
prayers also.

Issue 4




Issue 4 Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Inc. NEWSLETTER

Fun sewing

Husqvarna VIKING

at a great price!

Both Romeo and Juliet are
cquipped with utility
stitches, decorative stitches,
stretch stitches and
buttonhole. The only
difference is their color -
Romeo is blue and Juliet is
pink.

Features:

e Made in Sweden -
Husqvarna Viking
quality

e Sturdy comfortable
handle

e Modern design -
easy sewing

* 13 stitches, one y ’
built-in buttonhole Sew Sy /Q 17 .
. Easy§titch at a very gOOd price!
selection

e Total Quality Feed
(TQF) - feeds all

Romeo and Juliet arc two Limited Edition sewing machines

from the Swedish manufacturer Husqvarna Viking. They have

types of fabric
perfectly cverything vou need to sew successfully! The only difference
e Top load drop in is the color, With Trade
bobbin - easy to - $ 3 9 8
p]ace’ By U ot é@é Come D anel try them?
. Snap 011 a'tld ik : Available for a limited time only.
presser feet -
quickly change to %
recommended foot T 0Da Alamo
less adjustable [ 1
Caaa UL ] stitch & Sew
) 5317 Walzem Rd.
ressure - sew any '_h 1S :
f‘;bric with perfect @Husavama YiEiNG e i+
] p San Antonio, TX 78218
result C :::: D 210-657-9595
e Three thread . : _ 800-206-9834
cutters - placed http://members aol.com/alamosns Cross Roads Mall
exactly where’ alamosns@aol.com (Inside Jo-Ann’s Fabric)
neclled www husqvamaviking.com San Antonio, TX
Sfide o apsceenis Purchase Plus #62001702 210-737-7676
[ J

tray - convenient
storage for all
~  accessories



Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild Inc. NEWSLETTER

Viva Beotanica!

April 7 and 8

Call us if you can come for a few hours Saturday or
Sunday. Bring your own work or quilt on the frame.
Also bring finished small items to display on the Log
Cabin wall. You’ll get in free and enjoy the gardens
and displays. This is a fun time to be with fellow
quilters and to enjoy being outdoors at the Botanical
Gardens. Call Charlotte at 490-2312 or Nadine at

674-7639.

Issue 4

2001 A FIBER ODYSSEY

You enjoyed our Style Show last fall, now
here’s your chance for a 2001 fashion fix!

The Contemporary Handweavers of Texas
invite you to join them for their 52nd
biennial fashion show on June 2, 2001.
The time is noon to 2 pm and the place is
the Sheraton Four Points Hotel at 110
Lexington Avenue. And the cost? Tickets
are just $40 each.

The Ticket price includes the fashion show,
lunch, admission to the vendor exhibit,
members exhibit, and the exhibit of the
fashion show pieces. The exhibits will be
open until 6:30 pm

For tickets call Cat Brysch at 733-3708.

ADVERTISING
ARCHIVIST
AUCTION 2001

BEE KEEPER
BRIGHT HOPES
BRING & BRAG
COMMUNITY ED
DIRECTORY

FALL AT THE ALAMO

FOLK LIFE FEST.

HOUSTON BUS
ITC
LIBRARY-BOOKS
MAGAZINES
MEMBERSHIP
MEMBER SVC.
NEWSLETTER
PATTERNS
PHOTO
PUBLICITY
 QPC-AM
QPC-PM

QUILT SHOW 2001

Barbara Wofford
Sherry Allred
Jean Powell
Renee Bradley
Cathy Wallace
Kitty Janiga
Nancy Klaerner
Betty Tope

Larry Beauchamp
Mary Ruth Flores
Joan Bradshaw
Lucille Shean

Lucille Shean
Mary Ruth Flores
Carol Rouse
Glolria Hammond
Liz Hooge

Larry Beauchamp
Jan Mueller

Rosa Lee Clary
Carol Bryant
Loveta Fowler
Carol Rouse
Loveta Fowler

736-0810
656-0237
684-6425
647-7818
698-0269
622-9522
655-6184
696-4138
561-0716
694-6059
341-8506
696-1879

696-1879
694-6059
699-9363
590-6406
342-5976
561-0719
622-3945
824-2707
479-8611
945-8230
699-9363
945-8230

COMMITTEES |

RETREAT-JULY 2001

Trina Horvath 494-0844
RETREAT-JANUARY 2002
Garnet Szurek 599-6544

SECRET PAL Elaine Staller 822-8338
STYLE SHOW 2002

Ruth Felty 695-8332
SUNSHINE & SHADOWS
Valerie Arcement 349-4456

VIDEOS Donna Christophel 690-9030
VIVA BOTANICA

Charlotte Keener 490-2312

Nadine Darby 674-7639
WEBMISTRESS

Diane Leclair 680-3020
WEARABLE ARTS

Kay Allison 733-1744
WELCOMING

Doris Patterson 656-0334

Carrie Lyons 497-3832

Ellie Williams 492-3164
YOUTH ALTERNATIVES

Jean Powell 684-3425

e e
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PATTERNS REPORT

Thanks to Betty Opiela for donating patterns to our collection this month.They include: Pictorial Applique
#138; Venetian Vest #141; Fearless Leader #178; Garden Party Jacket #183; Homecoming #184; Fat Cat
#186; Things that Go #187; and Topsy-Turvey Trees #188.

Seven patterns were checked out at the March meeting. The available copies of the Pattern Photo CD’s were
also checked out for viewing. Those copies as well as additional copies will be available for check out at the

April meeting.

Three new patterns were purchased and they include: Hearts all Around #70; Tea Bag & Dollies
#72; and Tea Time Quilt and Cozy #127. (The cozy with coasters is one that was donated to the boutique.) All
3 of the new patterns were checked out at the meeting.

Four patterns for March are overdue. Please call me at 622-3945 if you need to make arrangements to keep
them until the April meeting. We still have 10 patterns that were checked out more than 1 year ago, including 4

that are being used by the QPC-AM group.
Jan Mueller

AUCTION BOUTIQUE

Reminder - keep working on things to sell yourself. Inventory sheets will be available at the
next meeting. Please re-read last month’s newsletter about turning in fat quarters and batting
that you might normally discard after trimming, also keep checking the UFO table by Bright

Hopes.

Kitty Janiga - 622-9522.

Creative Sewing Center - Bernina

Sales SQrvice CIQSSQS Open Mon.— Sat. 9:30-6:00  Sun. 12:00-5:00
¢ Bernina e Singer ¢ Quilting
e Pacesetter e Kenmore e Garment

By Brother ¢ Babylock ¢ Kids £
Used machines e Most brands e Wearable Art 55‘

San Antonio's in San Antonio call
Prestigious Quilt Shop 344-0791

11777 West Ave. @ Blanco toll free 1-877-331-7862 I-10 \
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc. NEWSLETTER INPUT
Treasurer's Report February 28, 2001 DEADLINE: Midnight Monday, April 16
(the Monday after Guild Meeting)
Beginning Jefferson Operating $7,755.52
Beginning Balance (Jefferson Reserve) $24,401.31 Send to Larry Beauchamp, 3402
Beginning Balance (Total Guild Funds) $31,956.83 Clearfield, San Antonio, TX 78230:
7 7 r
INCOME or e-mail to jlarry@satx.rr.com
Dues - Membership 671.00
Interest 46.86
Newsletter/Directory Ads 45.00 NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING
Other 9175
Retreat-Summer 1,045.00 Full Page Ad 60.00
1/2 page Ad 30.00
Total Income $1,899.61 (Horizontal - 7 x 4 3/4
EXPENSES Vertical - 33/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page Ad 15.00
Administration 141.00 Business Card (2 x 3 1/2) 10.00
Paghitya: <5008 Full page Insert 70.00
Newsletter/Directory 176.74
Photography 15.59
Postage, Bulk 125.00 -
Programs 383.50 EVENT CHAIRS
QPC 4476
Rent (Meetings) 105.00 Please submit information regarding your
Retreat-Winter 210.68 < - :
Telephigne B event§ for 1nclu51.0n on our web page to Diane
LeClair at: lleclair@satx.rr.com
Total Expenses $1,379.08
Net Income $520.53
Ending Jefferson Operating $8,029.19
Ending Jefferson Reserve Balance $24,448.17
Ending Total Guild Funds $32,477.36
Treasurer E;

Reach for the Stars”

Anyone wishing a quilt show
entry form can pick it up at the

- REGULAR DUES $20 SENIOR (over 65) $15
For further information call 695-8737

E I.VI.EII\.’I.B.E.l{S':I:I.II.’.I.I‘; EE)EI"I;\:I'IBIG BT E monthly meeting or send a self
*JOIN GSAQG NOW! . address stamped envelope to

. Mail your check (made out to GSAQG) and SASE to: . Lori Grimes, 939 Lightstone Dr.,
Rl e A * || san Antonio, TX 78258-2312.

: San Antonio, TX 78233-2802 .
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MAY PROGRAM

In May we will welcome one of the most well known names of the quilt world to our Guild.
Darlene Christopherson will be here for two workshops and a lecture.

On Friday, May 11 she will be offering a full day workshop called: “A PERFECT
UNION, COMBINING PATCHWORK AND APPLIQUE.” Ifyou love the
combination of patchwowrk and applique, this class gets those juices flowing.
Students will painlessly learn to piece by hand and applique effortlessly. Whatever your level
of experience you will profit from this class. During the one day version of this class you can
get your project started, or you may just experiment during class time. Cost is $35.

The lecture at Saturday’s meeting will be: “FABRIC SELECTION-lessons I have learned.” Darlene shares
through slides and quilts experiences and lessons learned from years of quilt making. Scrap quilts, appliqued
and pieced quilts, large and smll have all contributed to this visual peek into her selection process.

Following the meeting is a half day class on “FUNDAMENTALS OF HAND APPLIQUE.” Darlene says this
class is for Beginners and the curious! I would add also those of us with fumble fingers that never can seem to
quite get things the way we want them! There is no project, no pressure. Darlene shares an original and inspira-
tional show and tell. Cost is $25.

To reserve a place in either class you may call Larry Beauchamp at 561-0719 or e-mail to jlarry@satx.rr.com.
We will also have signup sheets at the April meeting.

Bahylﬂ[}k We Have the Best for Less! PF AFF

Self Jet-Air Threading Advance Auto-Tension
No Knobs ; =0 u fen ) coverlocks
Sergers | i}

’ L‘. '.1_

~ T Grome’s Sewing

3 i g

W =

Blind Hemmers MaCh’ne Company = B;sic Sergers
8. 684-0376

oS We're Located at: 4719 Manitou
\;(?'} 1Block So. NW Loop 410  Computerized Auto Setup

_______ Even Feed
Ez to Use s Teaa] .. | Sewing Machines
Economical i e Great for Quilting
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild
Minutes of the General meeting, March 10, 2001

Board Members present: Larry and Lois Beauchamp, Marilyn Bellows, Renee Bradley, Ida Tyson

gy o T Ry . SRR | -~ L 11 f“-u.‘- U P oy ~lad DA

blanKensnlp, ReDeCCa LOOK, Roberta I'Id[)y Garnette Hanson, DYIVld JUieu., DcLLy Upit:ld

President Betty Opiela called the meeting to order. Minutes were approved with the following
corrections. Under Special Events, number four, quilt show dates are September 14, and 15 and
16; delete auction and insert quilt show; delete Glenda and insert Glenn Robb. Treasurer’s
report is as follows: Operating fund $8,029.19; Reserve fund $24,448.17; Total guild funds are
$32,477.36.

Special Events
Marilyn Bellows facilitated a discussion with the membership regarding interest in a guild
sponsored Houston bus trip. There seemed to be increased interest if a permanent chairperson
would volunteer to get information and organize the event. The suggestion was made to allow
the chairperson to go free as an incentive for becoming chair. The Board will discuss the pros

and cons of this idea and make a decision. The bus trip will be on the April agenda
of the general meeting.

Charlotte Keener urged members to sign up to quilt at Viva Botanica April 7" and 8, 2001.
Participants receive free admission and it’s a really fun day!

Loveta Fowler, quilt show chairperson, announced the rules and applications for entering
the quilt show are ready. Loveta urged members to sell raffle tickets for the raffle quilt. The
person selling the most tickets will receive hand dyed materials donated by Melissa Allo.

Quilters are needed to complete the raffle quilt. Members who can help should contact
Carol Rouse.

The meeting for the quilt show chairpersons is Tuesday, March 20*, 2001 at 7pm at Dave
and Busters.

Jean Powell thanked members who have donated items for the auction. Jean read a
letter from Youth Alternatives thanking the Guild for donations sent to the Bridge.

Kitty Janiga showed items guild members would make for the boutique. She asked for
donations of fat quarters and UFO’s to sell in the boutique.

Trina Horvath announced that the summer retreat is full and there is a waiting list. Re-
treat money must be paid in full by the May meeting.

Ruth Felty has volunteered to be chairperson for the Style Show 2002. The Guild is seek-
ing a co-chair to work with Ruth and then become chair for the Style show is 2004.

Renee Bradley and Judith Miller will attend a
Media Workshop being help at Trinity University

on Thursday, March 15, 2001. Ledenham Scwing Machine Co. Cecll & Pegay
Salcs, Service & Parts Owners
Guild Directory
Lois Beauchamp reported that the Guild Direc- ﬂ
tory will go the printers next week.
(Continued on next page) etk oao0o
San Antonlo, Texas 78217 San Antonlo, Texas 78213

MONDAY-FRIDAY 10:00 a.m.-6:00 p.m.
SATURDAY 10:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
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(continued)

Programs
Larry Beauchamp announced the following programs:
April—Shelly Pace will give a lecture 50 Things I wish I knew before I made my first quilt” and a
workshop on quiiting quick starts to be held at the Helotes 4-H Building.
May—Darlene Christopherson on applique on patchwork and
Fundamentals of hand applique.

Services

Rebecca Cook announced the April General Meeting of the guild will be at the Helotes 4-H building
on Leslie Road.

Rebecca asked for several volunteers to come early to guild meetings to help set up chairs.

Donna Christophel in charge of videos needs an assistant. Please Contact Donna or Rebecca if
interested.

Jan Mueller in charge of patterns announced there are now three disks available to be checked out
for viewing at home.

Community Outreach

Ida Tyson Blankenship announced the Holocaust Exhibit would open in Houston from August
through December. The sponsors of this program are asking for a donation of ten children’s quilts.
Joyce Efron and Kitty Janiga volunteered to chair this project. Joyce explained the exhibit will display
quilts created by a Seattle artist to remember the French children who disappeared without being buried.
The exhibit is called Cover Them. Quilters donating quilts may indicate how they are to be used: Given
to the public, given to teachers to be used for instruction, or given to needy children in shelters in Hous-
ton. Contact Joyce Efron (695-5674) for details.

Two requests were received for speakers on quilting topics. Betty Tope volunteered to visit a kinder-
garten class studying pioneer life. A volunteer is still needed to speak to a group at the Health Science
Center on Crazy quilts. This Program is for April or May. If able please contact Ida Tyson Blankenship.

There were 112 members and 6 guests present. $3.75 was collected in no-name tag fines. There being
no unfinished business or new business the meeting adjourned.

Roberta Haby, Secretary

3 Hancock Fabrics IEEEEEES
OQutside on

Freelance £ Recid

S! ’i"g TeaCheI’S Needed COUPON GOOD APRIL IST THRU APRIL SO0TH
for: Beginning sewing classes! Wzll o f Calico
Flexible scheduling
See the st for locati !
.O-re manager 1or location near&styou. sz.67 yd
Quilting Classes can also be offered!

Regular §2.97
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THERE'S ALWAYS A SHOW IN

(Listings from World Wide Quilting Page at
www.quilt.com)

.
KXinswood, Texas

April 20 & 21, 2001

KAQG Presents “A Garden of Quilts”

Humble Civic Center 8322 Will Clayton Parkway
Humble Texas

Show Times: Friday 10am-6pm Saturday 10am-4pm
For more Information: Lori Basgil 20824 Peter’s Rd.
Crosby, Texas 77532

E-mail:quilterljb@yahoo.com

For more information, please visit: http://

kingwoodareaquiltguild.com

Irving, Texas

May 3-6, 2001

2001, An Appliqué Odyssey
Sponsored By: The Appliqué Society

The Harvey Hotel 4545 W. John Carpenter Freeway,
Irving, TX

Show Times: 10:00 am to 6:00 pm
*Classes/Workshops/Lectures *

By

Elly Sienkiewicz, Anita Shackelford, Pat Campbell,
Gabrielle Swain, Heather Tewell, Nancy Lee Chong,
Jeannie Austin, Jean

“Boerne, 1Texas

May 5, 2001

Boeme Hauptstrasse Quiltfest

Sponsored By: The Boerne Quiltfest

The Plaza on Main Street 210 Main Street

Show Times: 10am to 4pm

Admission Cost: n/a

For more Information: Judy Rackley PO Box 1463
Boerne, Texas 78006
E-mail:jacrac99@yahoo.com

Ft. Worth, Texas
May 18th, 19th & 20th, 2001
Once Upon A Cotton Seed
Sponsored By: Trinity Valley Quilters’ Guild
Will Rogers Convention Center, Amon Carter
Exhibit Hall, West Texas Room 3400 Burnett-Tandy
Road
Show Times: 18th & 19th 10:00am to 5:00pm 20th
12:00pm tp 5:00pm
Featured Artist & Lecturer
Bettina Havig
Lecture on Sat., May 19th
Times 11:00am or 3:00pm
(Continued on page 11)

Brown, Kathy Clark, Lynn
Harkins, Ann Leatz, and I

Alice Wilhoit.

(Classes begin at 8:30 am &
9:00 am)

Quilt Display, Quilt Raffle,
Door Prizes, Mini Quilt
Silent Auction, and
Demonstrations

Friday & Saturday 10:00
AM-6:00 PM

Sunday 10:00 AM-2:00 PM
For more Information:
Neysa Powell P.O. Box
168606, Irving, TX 75016-
8606

For more information, please
visit: http:/
www.theappliquesociety.org

1013 E. MAIN, KERRVILLE, TX 78028 800-853-1108
MON.—SAT.: 9:30—5:30, SUNDAY: 12:30—4:00
www.creations-online.com e-mail: creation@hilconet.com

' Great Staff for the Qailler
and Sewing Enthasiasl

*COTTONS, WASHABLE LINEN & BALI RAYONS*
*HOME DEC FABRICS* *E-SHOPPING*
*SERVING COFFEE AND FROZEN CAPPUCCINO*
*BROTHER EMBROIDERY MACHINES*
*ELNA SEWING MACHINES & SERGERS*
*HORN CABINETS*
*GIFTS AND ACCESSORIES*

CHECK WEBSITE FOR MAP TO THE STORE AND OTHER INFO

@REAT:ONS
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Cover Them: A Quilt Installation

Holocaust Museum Houston will present a quilt
exhibit from August through December entitled,
Cover Them. The exhibit features 10 remarkable
art quilts by Seattle artist Rachel Brumer. Brumer
created the quilts in rememberance of children
who perished in the Holocaust in France.

The Museum hopes to end the exhibition with a
stack of “Children’s Quilts” intended to provide
the children of today with comfort and joy. Visi-
tors will have the opportunity to pass on a quilt to
a child in need or to teachers for use in the class-
room.

Your Guild has agreed to be among the volun-
teers needed to produce these “Children’s Quilts”
to accompany the exhibition. Quilt size can range
from 35 x 50" (the smallest) to 40” x 60" (the
largest). They can be of simple designs and must
be safe for small children. The design of the top
can be anything that would make a child happy.

If you would like to participate, call Joyce Efron at
695-5674. Call afternoon or evening. Deadline
for quilts is August 1, 2001.

SHOWS

(Continued from page 10)

Ft. Worth, Texas (cont.)

For more Information: jkirk P.O. Box 122658
E-mail:jkirk@flash.net

For more information, please visit:

Www.tvgg.org

Abilene, Texas

June 1 - August 25, 2001

A Stitch in Time

The Grace Museum 102 Cypress Street
Show Times: T-F; 10-5pm; Th; 5-8:30 p-m.
For more information, please visit: http://
www.thegracemuseum.org

Abilene, Texas

June 2 and 3, 2001

Stars Over Texas Quilt Show

Sponsored By: Abilene Quilters Guild
Abilene Civic Center 1100 North 6th Street
Show Times: Sat. 10-6; Sun 11-5

For more Information: Angela Blahak,Chair
336 Foothill Rd.,Abilene, Texas 79602
E-mail:jubilating @earthlink.net

Inspired by nature

Electric Quilt 4.1
Quilt Designing Retreat

June 1-2, 2001

Elybon Legacy™
3522 Hunters Sound
San Antonio, TX 78230

Spend two days at Von Zensenburg Quilts in the glorious hill country near
Stonewall, Texas. Learn almost everything you want to know about cfe

traditional, contemporary and original quilts from an experienced teq
by internationally khown EQ teacher, Barbara Hanson Vlack, author of Too
Much Fun (1997) and EQ4 Magic (1999)
Call, fax or email your request for a broc

signing
m headed

ublished by Electric Quilt Company.
ure. Pre-registration is required.

Phone: 210-493-2404
Fax: 210-493-5601
Email: elybon@texas.net
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Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild, Inc.
Board Meeting, March 5, 2001

Board Members Present: Larry and Lois Beauchamp, Marilyn Bellows, Renee Bradley, Rebecca Cook,
Roberta Habv Svlvia Jolet, and Bettv Oniela.

TNVl W IUU,, h-l] S WSy . Al o N N

President Betty Opiela called the meeting to order. Minutes were approved as printed. There was no
Treasurer’s report.

Community Outreach

Betty reported on a Holocaust Exhibit to open in Houston on August 16, 2001 and run through
December. The sponsors of this program are asking for a donation of ten children’s quilts, which are
to be given to needy children. Joyce Efron and Kitty Janiga are willing to chair this project. Lois
moved the Board approve this project. Marilyn Bellows seconded. Motion passed.

Lois Beauchamp will ask Charlotte Keener to work with her to put the Welcome Leafiet in more
legible form to be distributed to new members.

The list of recipients of the Calico Rose is being updated.

Carol Byrant, publicity, will be asked to update guild information in the events calendar in S A
Life.

Special Events

Marilyn Bellows reported a chairperson for the style show is needed.

The Board discussed the annual bus trip to the Houston Quilt Show and will seek further informa-
tion from the membership at the March meeting regarding this event.

Directory
The Board reviewed committee assignments for the Guild Directory. The final draft of the directory
is almost complete and will go to the printer next week.

Programs
Larry Beauchamp encouraged participation in programs being sponsored by the guild. He an-
nounced that in September, Cynthia England would present a workshop on Landscape quilts.

Services

Rebecca Cook reported that the Helotes 4-H Building is available for the April 12" meeting from
8:30am to 4:30pm. Cost $300.00. Larry Beauchanmp moved the Board reserve this facility for our
April meeting. Renee Bradley seconded. Motion passed
The Board approved the expenditure of $100.00 to purchase frames for signs on tables indicating
various guild services at our regular meetings.

There being no unfinished or new business, the meeting was adjourned.
Roberta Haby, Secretary
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The following article is reprinted from “Shelter Update”, the quarterly publication of the
Children’s Shelter of San Antonio. Our thanks to them for recognizing our folks.

A Salute fo Friends of t/ze Shelter:

Greater Scm Anftonio Quzlz‘ers Guzld

For more than 12 years bnght and beautiful handmade qullts
have warmed the bodies and hearts of the many infants and
children who have found shelter at the Children’s Shelter.
Every child, age newborn through six, is given a quilt to keep.

~ The quilts bring them comfort while they are at the Shelter, and

go with them when they leave. Like a beloved stuffed animal,
the quilts offer visual and tactile assurance that they are safe,
cocooned in their very own quilts.

It’s an amazing love story. Members of the Greater San
Antonio Quilters Guild lovingly sew; fill and quilt or hand-tie
up to 40 qu1lts per month and donate them to the children.
'They do not meet the children or know their names. They
don’t even know their stories. They only know that these chil-
dren — abandoned, hurt, alone, fnghtened need the comfort

that a handmade quilt can bring.

Kitty Janiga heads the children’s qullt pro;ect called Bright
Hopes, and pours her energy into seeing that the Guild makes
its monthly goal. Callmg herself a “fabric-aholic,” she haunts
the stores for on-sale fabrics, filling giant barrels with fabric

- and batting. Operating with a budget of only $900 annually,
plus donated goods, Janiga maximizes her buymg potential to
purchase supplies.

After shoppmg, she orgamzes a group of volunteers who

back, batting, label and crochet thread for tying. That’s when

she puts her marketing strategy into play, recruiting members ‘

of the Quilters Guild to turn the materials i m the kits into
quilts for the children. : » :
“You have to refine your begging techniques,” she'laughs.
For instance, when she finds out a member has invested in a
new quilting machine, she encourages the quilter to take a
stack of kits and “practice” before they take on a big, expensive

HOSTESS NEEDED!!!!

project. “If someone wants to practlce hand-quilting, this i is

‘alsoa good place to do that — and the end product has a prac-

tical use,” she says, using her best salesperson voice. Members
check out the kits at the guild’s monthly meeting and return
the completed quilts at the next meeting.

On a recent visit to the Bright Futures Child Development
Center at the Children’s Shelter on South St. Mary’s, ‘Janiga
and members of the Pin Droppers quilting bee were delighted
to find the babies and toddlers curled up with their quilts for a
warm winter nap. Their labor of love and skill and thoughtful-
ness makes a difference every day. And these big-hearted quil-

~ ters must dream happy dreams, knowing that in homes

throughout the city, hundreds of little ones curl up with their
bright, beautiful quilts every night, assured that someone out
there loves them.

DARLENE CHRISTOPHERSON WILL BE OUR GUEST ON MAY 11 AND 12, SHE IS
WILLING TO STAY IN A NON-SMOKING PRIVATE HOME WITH A PRIVATE BATH
NEAR THE BEDROOM. DO WE HAVE ANYONE WILLING TO BE HOSTESS TO
DARLENE THE NIGHTS OF MAY 10 AND 11? IF SO, PLEASE CONTACT YOUR VP FOR

PROGRAMS, LARRY BEAUCHAMP AT 561-0719 OR AT JLARRY>SATX.RR.COM.



ElL[O[C[K EHAR[T[Y

Make the CENTER SQUARE a medium-tone floral print—mid or large
size flowers

Framing TRIANGLES 2,3,4,5 - dark or med-dark fioral print

Bkgrd. TRIANGLES 6,7,8,9 - LIGHT solid or tone-on-tone in a yeliow or
cream,

Make a 61/2” square (6” finished )
Use Paper-piecing or template cut pieces,
Make lots—increase your chances of winning the prize collection

Economy Patch Unit: A
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MAY BLOCK OF THE MONTH

| e o Natal.
CCOoNomy ratcn

Templates for 6.00x6.00 block
Key Block (1/2 actual size)

Remember to pin a paper with your name on each
block you bring to eligible for our drawing.
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GSAQG

P.O. Box 380522
San Antonio, TH 78268

Phone 210--695-8737

www.sanantonioguilt.org

pated
pMaterial

April Schedule

APRIL 9 - BOARD MEETING
7:15pm, 7438 Clear Water Drive

APRIL 5 - QPC-AM

Anytime between 10:00am and
4:00pm 5614 Brandemere Dr. (Susan
Johnson’s house)

APRIL 14 - GUILD MEETING
10:00am, Trinity United Methodist
Church, 6800 Wurzbach

APRIL 16 - QPC-PM
7:00pm, 8752 Rochelle Road

APRIL 26 - WEARABLE ARTS

7:00 pm, Ruble Center, 419 E Magnolia,
Room 100. Program - Make a beaded
scissors tassel.

Kit provided - small fee

Kay Allison - 733-8578
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